

Will for DEC-FEB 15 2018

February 7, 2018

Ms. Zoë Watson Superintendent Anglophone South School District 490 Woodward Avenue Saint John, NB E2K 5N3

Dear Ms. Watson:

Thank you for your letter on behalf of the District Education Council (DEC) for the Anglophone South School District advising me that the following motion was approved by Council "...that Council accepts the report from the Province on the Educational Specifications for the Saint John High School Mid-Life Upgrade."

I appreciate receiving this information. I am pleased to inform you that the Educational Specifications have been approved and will be forwarded to DTI to begin the design. If you have any questions, the Acting Director of Educational Facilities and Pupil Transportation, Mr. André Paulin, and the Department of Education and Early Childhood Development staff members are available to assist you. Mr. Paulin may be reached by e-mail at: Andre Paulin@gnb.ca or by telephone at (506) 457-6703.

Your contribution to improving the quality of school construction is appreciated.

Sincerely.

Hon. Brian Kenny

Minister

Mr. André Paulin, Acting Director, Educational Facilities and Pupil Transportation C.

Ms. Leah Essensa, Assistant Director, Property Services (Branch), DTI

Mr. Rob Fowler, DEC Chair, Anglophone South School District

Mr. John MacDonald, Director of Finance and Administration, ASD-S

